
NEWSLETTER – WEEK ENDING 5 NOVEMBER 2021 

 

ACADEMICS 

 A number of papers have been written in the NSC examinations, and our matric class 

of 2021 is still optimistic for good results.  

 Grade 10 and 11 learners have also started their end-of-year examinations, and grade 

8 and 9 learners will also be starting next week. 

 There has not been any covid-19 related disturbance in our examinations so far, and 

we pray that the situation remains the same until our learners finish their 

examinations. 

 As communicated earlier, the school will not run online examination sessions, due to 

challenges associated with virtual invigilation. Parents are requested to make sure 

that learners come to write physically. 

 As learners write the end-of-year examinations, our wish is that they all pass and 

progress to the next level. Where learners fail to make it, they will be given an 

opportunity to redo the grade. 

 An electronic form was sent to parents, to indicate if the learner will be continuing 

studies at Blue Hills College in 2022. Parents are kindly requested to fill in the form 

(by clicking on the link below), as the information needed is crucial for our planning. 
https://forms.gle/XdngM26LHxdxcKxK6 

 Grade 9 parents will have a zoom meeting with the School Management Team on 6 

November 2021, at 18:30. All grade 9 parents are requested to attend, so that they 

get guidance on subject selection for matric. Meeting details will be posted in the 

relevant WhatsApp groups.  

 Grade 9 learners are supposed to submit all subject selection forms on Wednesday 10 

November 2021.  

BOARDING 

 There are no covid-19 issues in the boarding house, and we hope that the situation 

remains the same. 

 Parents are reminded to assist learners to avoid home visits, so as to reduce chances 

of importing covid-19 into the boarding house. 

 The school does not allow food deliveries, but the SMT decided to bend the rule, 

considering that learners are not going on home weekends. Parents and learners are 

requested to ensure that there are no orders made after 17:00. 

 There are some learners who have been making orders during school time, and it 

cannot be acceptable.  

FINANCE 

 The finance office monitors the examination rooms every day. There are learners who 

do not have the yellow examination access cards, and parents are reminded to clear 

with the finance office. 

https://forms.gle/XdngM26LHxdxcKxK6


 Parents of learners writing external examinations are reminded to make sure that all 

examination fees are paid. 

ENDING 

 We continue praying for the peaceful completion of our National Senior Certificate 

examinations, and the end-of-year examinations. 

 The good Lord has kept us safe up to now, and we trust that He will continue 

protecting us. 

 Let us have a peaceful and safe weekend. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Mr B. Ndlovu 

THE HEAD 


